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two stories, including vent openings, sills, transome
bars, spandrels, frieze main and back entrance, are all
of artificial stone (cement). The same method is
employed in securing this facing work to the plain
structure as is used in terracotta work, namely, all
work is locked round the reinforced concrete, which
was already erected. The fluted columns were con-
structed in one piece in position, all other work was
cast at the works of the company and placed after
setting. All the ornamental work was cast in gelatine
moulds, thereby getting a greater amount of undercut,
giving the fine finish and relief. The cost was
approximately £1,200.

Cement Doorway

Union of Professional Men

An application has been made at Brisbane to the
Arbitration Court that an association of architects,
engineers, and surveyors be registered as an indus-
trial union. This came as a great surprise to mem-
bers of the professions elsewhere, and it has also
caused considerable indignation, for it is felt that
there would be something derogatory in professions
taking the status of trade unions. It is said that a
good many of the engineers and surveyors in the
civil service are behind the movement. One of the
Victorian institutes interested in the matter will
take all possible steps to defeat this move, and, if
necessary, there will be an appeal to the High Court,
for it is contended that the registration would be
invalid.
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